# **Kays Foundation**

# Bob retires after 22 years of Service













On January 3, 2018 Robert "Bob" Ferralasco submitted his letter to the Board of Directors retiring from the Foundation board after twenty-two years of service. He served as Secretary from 2015—2018. V. H. (Bud) Kays, son of the University's first president V. C. Kays, invited Bob to serve on the Kays Foundation board in 1996.

On May 8, 2018 the Board of Directors had a dinner to acknowledge Bob's retirement and to present him with a gift and a Resolution thanking him for his service and dedication to the Foundation Board and Arkansas State University.

# Meet & Greet

In May and October 2018 the Foundation held two Meet & Greets at the Foundation offices in which all faculty, staff, and entities were invited to an informal setting to discuss grant opportunities.



# **Board Member**

Richard "Rich" Carvell was honored as an Arkansas State University Distinguished Alumni



Board of Directors enjoys time with Chancellor Kelly Damphousse at the meet and greet reception held in May





2018

# Inside this issue:

Bob's Retirement Dinner	1
Board Member Honored	1
Meet & Greet Events	1
Holiday Schedule	1
Grant for 2016-2017	2
Grant Awardee's for 2017-2018 Announced	2
New Board Members	2
Foundation Facts & Photos	2
Birthday, Congratulations and In Sympathy	2



# Holidays

Office Closed

Thanksgiving Break Nov. 19-24, 2018

Christmas Break Dec. 21-31, 2018

> New Years Jan. 1, 2019

Office will Re-open on January 2, 2019

Students using the new Standing lift in the Physical Therapy Dept.

**Foundation Facts** Created new brochure

Updated website

Incorporated new Logo

on shirts and letterhead

## 2016-2017 Grant

Kays Foundation awarded the Arkansas State University Physical Therapy Department funds to purchase a ArjoHuntleigh Sara 3000 Power Standing Lift which is a standing and raising aid used for patient handling activities. The equipment was received and implemented in the fall of 2017 in the lab-based courses related to patient care and allows students to be better prepared to use equipment that they will use in a clinical sitting outside the class room.



2017-2018 Grant Announcement Awardees





L-R: Lucinda McDaniel, President of Kays FD, Dr. Shivan Haran, ASU Awardee, Dr. Amanda Lambertus, ASU Awardee and Dr. Tom Bishop, Vice President of Kays Foundation.







# Board Welcomes new members

On January 10, 2018 the board welcomed two new board members. The first member was Elizabeth "Betty" Ferralasco Moad and the second member was Sharon Bishop Phillips. Both members have ties to the board as both their fathers have served on the board together for over 14 plus years. They also are alumni's of Arkansas State University.



Sharon Bishop Phillips



Rich celebrates his 75th birthday in December.

## Congratulation's!

Terry Carty and his wife Cheryl celebrated their 50th Anniversary in June 2018

# In Sympathy

Lucinda McDaniel: On the loss of her dad Eugene Smith who also served as a board member for 28 years









